MEGSON, HEAGLE & FRIEND

CIVIL ENGINEERS & LAND SURVEYORS, LLC 81 RANKIN ROAD GLASTONBURY, CONNECTICUT 06033 PHONE (860) 659-0587 FAX (860) 657-4429

August 16, 2021

Mr. Jonathan Mullen Planner Glastonbury Town Hall 2155 Main Street PO Box 6523 Glastonbury, CT 06033

Re: Proposed Trash Receptacle and Enclosure Giovanni's Brickoven Pizzeria 113 Main Street

Dear Jon:

I am writing on behalf of my client as he would like to construct a 6 foot white vinyl fence enclosure at 113 Main Street and put a trash receptacle in it for his use. He rents an enclosure on the adjacent property but would like to have his own. The location of the proposed enclosure is depicted on the attached map and photos. The existing dumpster can be seen in one of the photos.

We believe this activity would meet the definition of an Insignificant Change under Section 12.10 of the Building Zone Regulations. The proposed location will not affect the overall layout, design, density, impact or nature of the original approval. Accordingly, we are asking for concurrence of the Building Official and TPZ Chairman. If it would be helpful, I could present the proposal to the TPZ Subcommittee. Please let me know what our next step would be or how we can facilitate this matter.

If you have any question, please feel free to call.

Sincerely,

Mark W. Friend, P.E. Soil Scientist

LEED AP

Attach.